
St. John’s at Worship 
Trinity Sunday 

 
    
Welcome and Announcements (please pass the fellowship roll)  
 
Introit “Change My Heart, O God”  
 
Scripture Reading   
 
*Call to Worship   
 Pastor: We praise the God who created us and gave us life. 
 People: Glory be to the Father! 
 Pastor: We praise the God who became one of us  
  so that we could live a new life. 
 People: Glory be to the Son! 
 Pastor: We praise the God who still breathes life into us today. 
 People: Glory be to the Holy Spirit! 
 Pastor: God is one: Father, Son, and Spirit. 
 People: So now we, who are many, worship God as one. 
 
*Hymn 64  “Holy, Holy, Holy! Lord God Almighty” 
 
*Prayer of Invocation & the Lord’s Prayer  

Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be Thy name. Thy kingdom come. Thy will 
be done on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread. And forgive us 
our debts, as we forgive our debtors. And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us 
from evil. For thine is the kingdom, and the power, and the glory, forever.  Amen. 

 
Unison Prayer of Confession   
 We praise you as Father, Son, and Holy Spirit,  

but our words do not always match our actions. 
 We talk about you as our Creator, 
  and then we fail to take care of that which you created. 
 We talk about you as our Redeemer, 
  and then we fail to share that same grace with others. 
 We talk about you as our Sustainer, 
  and then we turn our backs on those who need our help. 

By your grace, continue to heal our brokenness, 
and help our hearts and minds, 

   our words and actions, 
    to be one, as you are one. 
 
Silent Confession 
 
Assurance of Pardon   
  
*Gloria Patri    
  Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Ghost; 
  as it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end.  Amen.  Amen. 
 
Scripture Reading Acts 2:37 – 47 (pg. 120) Kathy Johnson  
 
Commissioning the Mission Trip 
 
Recognition of Sunday School Teachers & Celebration of Graduates 
 

As Pre-K–12th grade leaves for Sunday School, we send them with this liturgy: 
 Pastor: Now we go our separate ways to worship and learn about God. 
 Cong: May God be with you there! 
 Children: May God be with you here! 
 
Anthem “I Hear a Call” Arata  
 
Scripture Reading  1 Corinthians 12:4 – 27 (pg. 174)   
 
Sermon  LIVING THE TRINITY Rev. Marshall 
 
*Affirmation of Faith 
 Hymn 85  “We Believe in One True God”  

  
Offering (Ushers will also collect blue prayer request cards at the time of the offering.) 
 Offertory   

 *Doxology and Presentation of the Offering 
Praise God, from whom all blessings flow; praise him, all creatures here below; 
praise him above, ye heavenly host; praise Father, Son, and Holy Ghost.  Amen. 

 *Prayer of Dedication   
 
*Hymn 561, vss. 1, 2, 4, 5   “Jesus, United by Thy Grace”  
 
*Benediction    
 
*Postlude     
 

ENRICHING OUR WORSHIP OF GOD 
Guest Organist Nancy Kimmons 
Greeter Amy Lord  
Ushers Peter & Nancy Crawford, Andy & Lee Walsh  
Flowers  The flowers are given by Marilyn Benton and family in 

memory of our loved ones. 
    

CELEBRATING OUR GRADUATES 
Congratulations to all our graduates! We are so proud of you and pray for 
God’s continued blessing upon you in this next chapter of your lives! 
 
Cat Duncan graduated from Marple Newtown High School, and will attend 
Muhlenberg College in Allentown, PA to study music and education. 
 
Darien Irizarry graduated from Conestoga High School and will attend the 
Lorenzo de’ Medici School in Florence, Italy to study art restoration. 
 
Laura Jean McClintick graduated with Honors from the University of 
Delaware with a B.A. in International Relations and a B.S. in Economics. 
 
 
WELCOME TO ST. JOHN’S!  
We are so happy that you have joined us for worship this morning, and we 
hope that you experience the love of Jesus Christ here with us! If there is 
anything we can do to help you feel more at home, please feel free to ask one 
of the ushers located at each of the sanctuary doors. We would love for you to 
join us for refreshments downstairs in the Fellowship Hall following worship. 
Our greeter, Amy Lord, will be available in the back of the sanctuary after 
worship to answer any questions you might have about St. John’s. We are glad 
that you are here and hope you will worship with us again soon! 

TEACHER APPRECIATION 
Today we recognize all of those who have given of their time, energy, and 
love to nurture the faith of our children and youth: 
 
Nursery: Chrissy Bouvier, Shirley Hughes, Chris Oliver,  

        Cammy Wagner, Nancy Wolfe, Sue Choi 
PreK–1st Grade: Janette Scott, Wanda Odom, Judy Mileto  
2nd–4th Grade: Ken Coradi, Jeff Starke 
5th–7th Grade: Betsy Friend, Dick Oliver, Andrea Zomber 
8th–12th Grade: Jeff Ealer, Dave Dalrymple, Ellen Moeller 
Also our “floaters” and our CE committee: Barbara McClintick, Will 
Joyner, John Adams, Bob Chudy, Amy Lord, Gordon Wright, Patrick 
Bullock, Sue Tiede, and Kris Graham 
 
Please take a moment after worship to thank these faithful volunteers for 
their service to God and our church this year! 
 
A NOTE FROM WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP 
Join us in Fellowship Hall after worship for a cake celebrating our graduates! 
If you would like to make a donation to Women’s Fellowship, please make 
your check payable to St. John’s and write Women’s Fellowship in the 
memo line. You can mail it to the church or drop it in the offering plate. 
Many thanks for your continued support!  
 
SANCTUARY FLOWERS 
We are in need of a few more flower sponsors for 2019. Please contact 
Jeanne Lynam if you are able to sign up. Cowan’s Flowers creates the 
bouquets and bills the sponsor directly at a cost of $48. You may take the 
flowers home after worship or donate them to one of our homebound or 
hospitalized members.  
 
FELLOWSHIP DINNER 
Please join us on Wednesday, June 26 at 6:00 PM in Fellowship Hall for a 
casual summer dinner. There is no program, just an opportunity to get out of 
the kitchen and enjoy each other on a summer evening.  The main course will 
again be provided but we invite you to bring a side dish, salad, or dessert. 
Please contact Virginia Holt if you plan to attend and let her know what you 
might bring. 
 
SCHOOL SUPPLIES NEEDED! 
The Outreach Committee is once again partnering with theVillage to provide 
school supplies for some of the children they serve. We hope you will help 
by purchasing supplies and drop them off no later than Sunday, June 30. 
Sign up in Fellowship Hall to purchase items from the list provided. We 
need: 2-pocket folders, sharpened pencils, large pencil erasers, glue sticks, 
pencil cases, rulers, 3-ring binders, dividers. For more information, contact 
Nancy Higgins. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



OFFICE COVERAGE THIS WEEK 
Patrick will be in Pittsburgh from Monday through Friday for a doctoral class 
(he will be in worship next Sunday). In his absence, Steve Barnes and Jim Tiede 
will be sharing pastoral care coverage. If you have a pastoral care emergency 
during that time, please call the on-call phone (484-604-0499). Lara will also be 
out of the office during this week, but there will be volunteers here to answer 
the phones. 
 
SUMMER SUNDAY SCHOOL/NURSERY CARE 
We need your help! In order to give our incredibly devoted Sunday School 
teachers and nursery workers a break during the summer, we are looking for 
volunteers to help with summer Sunday School and nursery care. 
 Summer Sunday School begins on June 23 for rising Pre-K through 3rd 

graders, with the kids leaving worship to watch a faith-based video. We are 
still in need of a volunteer to help on August 25.  

 Marcia Marvin has volunteered to lead our nursery care for the summer, in 
order to give our regular nursery workers some well-deserved time off. We 
are in need of one volunteer each week to assist her on the following dates: 
July 28, all of August, and September 1.  

If you are able to help with either of these, please contact Sue Tiede. 
 

 
The Youth Group program year is over, but be on the lookout for chances to 
get together for ice cream, pizza, games, and fun this summer! 
 
Puerto Rico Mission Trip: June 22–29 
Please hold the entire group in prayer for safe travels and an amazing 
experience: Cat Duncan, Sarah Duncan, Jenni Ealer, Connor Feldman, 
Darien Irizarry, Abi Irizarry, Matt McClintick, Nik Pearson, Andrew 
Ward, and our adult leaders Dave & Libby Dalrymple, Lauren Feldman, 
and Jose Irizarry. 
 

                                    
“Roar: Life is wild, God is good!” 

 
August 12 – 16, 9 AM to Noon 

 
Children ages 4–10 are invited to explore God’s Word  

through drama, games, crafts, and songs!  
 

If you are interested in helping, please contact Marianne McClennen 
 

Register your kids online now at stjohnsdevon.com! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

ST. JOHN’S CALENDAR 
  

 Sun, June 16  8:00 am  Trustees Meeting (Kean Room) 
    9:30 am  Worship & Sunday School 
       Commissioning Mission Trip 
       Recognizing Teachers & Grads 
 Mon, June 16  12:30 pm Ryan’s Case for Smiles sewing 
       group in Fellowship Hall 
 Wed, June 19  9:00 am  Prayer Group (Kean Room) 
 Sun, June 23  9:30 am  Worship & Summer Sunday 
       School begins 
 Mon, June 24  10:00 am Sewing Group 
 Wed, June 26  6:00 pm Fellowship Dinner 
  

Patrick is out of the office on Friday and Saturday. Lara is out on Saturday 
and Sunday. If you email or call on those days, you may not get a response 
until they are back in the office. If you have a pastoral emergency after 
hours or on a Saturday, you can call 484-604-0499. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Rev. Patrick Marshall, Pastor (patrick.marshall@stjohnsdevon.com) 
Rev. Ridgley Beckett Joyner, Associate Pastor (rjoyner@stjohnsdevon.com) 

Iris Blanco-Urgelles, Director of Music (iris.blanco@stjohnsdevon.com) 
Lara Kennedy, Church Administrator (lara.kennedy@stjohnsdevon.com) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  A CHURCH FAMILY, A FAMILY CHURCH 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Do you want to know what goes on  
in the core of the Trinity? 
I will tell you. 
In the core of the Trinity 
the Father laughs 
and gives birth to the Son. 
The Son laughs back at the Father 
and gives birth to the Spirit. 
The whole Trinity laughs 
and gives birth to us.        

 
– Meister Eckhart (1260–1327) 
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